BWSRC Minutes
May 9th 2013

BWSRC Cabana, 6:30 p.m.

Present: Dan Callahan, Anne Deutmeyer, Janel Dochterman, Jeff Rogers, Joan Schrum and Jean Wenisch

Absent: Chris Carsello, Linnae Hartwig, Tom Neff, Jim Hannan, Chamaine Snell,
Hannan provided a written financial update: 

Deposits made to-date for Paid Activities and Memberships: 
Membership (Including Babysitter Fees) = $123,221.00 
Swim & Swing = $2,143.90 
Swim Lessons = $1,508.35 
Swim Team = $5,084.10 
Tennis Lessons = $1,725.20
Carsello submitted the following update for Pool and Grounds:
Concrete Work has begun, this will completed before opening day, possibly before clean up day, depending on weather.
D&S Pools - Met with Doug, cover is to be removed this week (if it hasn't been already) Doug also took inventory of chemicals and we are set for a couple months.  He will notify me or Heather when we need to order additional chemicals.  The water looks awesome, Doug is very pleased with the new cover, should save on chemicals as well.
Hinz Plumbing - Spoke with John and he will have someone over on Monday to open.
CR Water - Meter has been installed in the office, meter was not able to be installed in hot box because there is an inlet valve broken.  This is not the same valve that needed to be replaced last year...John will let me know what needs to be done with that.
Clean up day is scheduled at 9 am on May 18th. Callahan, Rogers, Schrum Deutmeyer and Dochterman have committed to help. 
Rogers reported tennis and pool staff has been hired at the staff levels of the 2012 season with the exception of 4 additional guard subs. Also the Bowman Woods School swim will be held on 5/24 and he will confirm the time with staff and school administrators. 

Deutmeyer reported there are 8 members on the inbound waiting list and 10 out of bounds. Schrum made a motion that at the discretion of the Membership Chair, suspended memberships may be resold as seasonal pass and the next year those purchasing a pass would be prioritized at the top of the waitlist for future memberships. The motion was second by Deutmeyer and passed unanimously.  It was suggested the treasurer keep an independent list of checks to avoid confusion of which members have paid in forfeit situations.  
Deutmeyer will work with Hartwig to develop membership directory that would be viewable once a member has logged into their account.  Members will be given the option to share their name, number and email address or opt out. 

To ensure adequate food and staffing for major holidays:  members will need to preregister and pre-pay for guests on Memorial Day, 4th of July and Labor Day.  If over 50 guests, the policy may be revised during the summer. 
Snell provided the following as an update for the swim team:  

2013 Bowman Woods Barracuda Season Schedule: 
(please post on line: all start times are 5:00 p.m.)

Tuesday, June 18th: BW vs. KAST at Kennedy HS

Tuesday, June 25th: Marion Recreation team vs. BW at BW

Tuesday, July 2nd: BW vs. Helen G. Nasif YMCA at BW
Tuesday, July 9th: CRCC vs. BW at Cedar Rapids County Club

Saturday, July 20th: City Meet at Cherry Hill Aquatic Center-Older swimmers in a.m (11 and older)/younger in p.m. (10 and under)

Team Kick Off Party/Parent Mtg.-Tuesday June 11th at 6:30. Parent meeting in cabana followed by ice cream sundaes/swimming. We do not plan to close the pool for this, but do ask that it close for the two home meets. 
As in the past the swim team end of season party will be held on Saturday July 20th.  
Team building activities will be at the swimmers expense. 
There was consensus that fly-over starts be allowed during home meets to expedite the pace of meets as they are often not finished until dusk. 
Rogers motions to purchase 8 new stop watches and Meet Manager software to be consistent with other city leagues. Meet results will be input into the computer, and ribbon information sheets and the ribbons information printed. Wenisch second the motion, which was passed unanimously. 
The next meeting will be held on June 6th at 7 p.m. in the pool cabana. 
